	PART I (OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)


	ITEM NO.




REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

ON 29TH MARCH 2004


TITLE : LAND AT SPRINGFIELD LANE / TRINITY WAY, SALFORD


RECOMMENDATIONS :  It is recommended that Lead Member approval be given to the appropriation of land at Springfield Lane / Trinity Way for “planning purposes under S.237 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990”.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :  

The disposal of land at Springfield Lane / Trinity Way to Urban Splash Limited was approved by Lead Member in August 2003 as part of the 2003/2004 Capital Receipts Programme.

The Director of Corporate Services has advised that the City Councils freehold title to the site is subject to numerous restrictive covenants. The proposed appropriation under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 will provide Urban Splash Limited with a Statutory Indemnity against any breaches of restrictive covenant should such encumbrances subsequently be identified.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :  None

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:  Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  Not Applicable

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Yes

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Not Required

	


CONTACT OFFICER :  S GWATKIN – 0161 778 0981


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  Blackfriars


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  
Quality Homes for All






Stronger Communities


DETAILS:

1.0
BACKGROUND
1.1
The disposal of land at Springfield Lane / Trinity Way to Urban Splash Limited was approved by Lead Member in August 2003 as part of the 2003/2004 Capital Receipts Programme. 

1.2
The Council have deduced good title to the whole of the development site.

1.3
However, there are numerous restrictive covenants that affect the Council’s freehold title to the site and even though the Council intends to grant 250 year leases, theoretically if the persons with the benefit of these covenants pursued a claim for breach of covenant ultimately they could apply through the courts for forfeiture of the lease(s) the Council intends to grant to Urban Splash. 

1.4
Urban Splash’s solicitors will be undoubtedly aware of this possibility and are likely to ask for a restrictive covenant indemnity policy, the cost of which is likely to be prohibitive in view of the value of the land now and more particularly when the land has been developed.

1.5
The appropriation will mean any claim for compensation for breach of covenant will be against the Council although the likelihood of a successful claim is remote due to the fact that the covenants date back to the mid/late 1800’s and the persons with the benefit of the covenants must still own adjacent land and must also prove they have suffered loss as a result of the development.

2.0
RECOMMENDATION
2.1
It is recommended that Lead Member approval be given to the appropriation of land at Springfield Lane / Trinity Way for “planning purposes under S.237 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.”

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services
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